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Kiaora to families and friends of Lower Moutere School –              24 November 2016 
 

Welcome to week 7 of the term. It is just flying by and we have a lot to finish. The students are working 

hard as are teachers getting information ready for ‘end of year” reports. People sometimes talk about 

winding down for the holidays but we are working at full speed to fit everything in and end the year well 

with enthusiasm and inspiration.  

The summer days are now upon us, reminding us what a great place we live in! With this comes the 

reminder to make good use of sun screen. It would be really helpful if students were in the habit of 

applying before coming to school. We do have lotion at school, and reminders are being given through the 

day!  

We have been been involved in lots of exciting activities, beyond the classroom, over the past week. 

Rooms 3 & 4 had a great day at Bridge Valley last week, we hosted St Peter Chanel School here on 

Tuesday for Top Team and next week,, Rooms 6-8 are out and about, kayaking and tramping. These are 

the great things that round off a school year superbly! We are really grateful to the parents who are able 

to help us out with these events, as your support is vital! 

Pictures from Top Team!! 

   
See our Facebook page for more photos! 

 
Emergency contact with the school 

The need to close the school last week was a rare event for our school, and as a result, the school has 

implemented a new procedure for informing families of what is happening. 

If the school needs to close before the school day starts, this will be on our Facebook page, and we 

will email out to school families – if they are on the newsletter emailing list. If you are not on this list, 

please let the office know and we can include you! 

We are exploring various systems that will allow us to send txt messages out, using the cell numbers that 

we have on file, through our office administration system. We will let you know when this is set up. 

If the school needs to close during the school day, for an emergency (such as a severe earthquake or 

other natural disaster), students will be held at the school, until collected by parents. We will not send 

students home without your knowledge. We will endeavour to make contact with all parents through 

communication systems to advise you what is happening, however please be reassured that all students will 

be kept at school. 

In the event that the situation does change and school buses are safe to run, students may or may not go 

on buses. This will be a case by case decision, depending on the situation. Again, we will let you know! 

End of Year concert! 

A reminder that the end of year concert is WEDNESDAY 14 December – Lower Moutere Hall – starting 

at 7pm. Prizegiving will conclude the evening. We envisage the evening being approximately 1.5 hours. 

School reports will be handed out at the end of the evening. The last day of school is Thursday 15 

December. School will close at 12.00. There will be no buses running on the Thursday.  

http://www.lowermoutere.school.nz/
mailto:office@lowermoutere.school.nz


   

School pool keys 

The keys for the pool are now available from the office. Cost for school families is $50 for the 

season, or $70 for non-school families. 

Library Books 

Mrs Parfitt has asked that all library books and bags are returned to the school by FRIDAY 2 

DECEMBER. Please have a dig around at home and bring them in for us!  

Board Meeting – update 

The Board of Trustees met on Tuesday night, and wish to update you with the following information! 

 Mr Mike Lynch and Mrs Karen Sinclair both gave curriculum reports on the effectiveness of the 

Maths and Reading Recovery projects this year. Both staff shared the achievement results that 

all students involved in the programmes have made. The Board thanks them for the great 

contribution that they make to learning in our school. 

 Procedures reviewed – the school has reviewed the evacuation and school closure procedures – 

which have been noted in this newsletter.  

 School uniform – this procedure has been reviewed and it is in the view of the Board that we are 

in need of a ‘tweak’ to our current uniform. Please be reassured that we are not wishing to make a 

radical change to the uniform – we would like to ‘tidy it up’ a bit. We do wish to consult with you all 

before making any changes first, so will utilize Survey Monkey to do this. In order to access this, 

you will need to be on either our Facebook page, or emailing list. You will be notified when this 

comes out! 

 We eagerly await the builders to start appearing at the school … whilst being told ‘will be here on 

Monday, we are wondering what Monday that will be!! The good news is that the Ministry have 

approved further funding to upgrade our administration area, replace ramps and decking outside 

Room 2, and to upgrade all toilet blocks, with the exception being by Room 5, which will be 

demolished. There is a good deal of work happening in our school soon – we are in a real state of 

radical change! 

MARKET DAY! 
Our learning this term has focused on learning about ‘marketing, making and selling!’ To bring this all 

together, this FRIDAY, we are having a school market day! All students have been involved in designing 

and then creating a whole number of amazing items – ranging from crafts to toys – ‘smellies’ to baking. 

There is something for everyone! This week, students have been ‘pedaling their wares’ around the school, 

with catchy ‘ditties’ and samples to entice would be buyers this Friday. 

The plan for the day is as follows: 

12 – 12.30 – stalls will be open for students to purchase from students. 

1.30 – 2.15 – stalls are then open for the general public. So parents, bring a friend, neighbour or relative, 

and come and see what our fantastic learners have made! Items range in price from 50c through to $5 – 

however the majority of items are around $1-$2. We look forward to seeing you this Friday – rain or 

shine! 

Dates for the diary…. 
NOVEMBER  

Monday 28th to Wednesday 
30th  

EOTC Activites – (Rooms 6-8)  

Tuesday 29th (pp 1st Dec)     Junior School – Athletics / Fun Day (Rooms 1, 2 & 3) 

DECEMBER  

Wednesday 14th End of Year Concert – Lower Moutere Hall 7pm (reports handed out) 

Thursday 15th Last day of term 4 – 12 noon finish – no buses 



   

Giving this Christmas.. 

The festive season is not far from the door, and should be a time of celebration, family and happy times! 

We also know that for some, it is a tricky time, as we work to balance the expenses of living with the 

added pressures of Christmas. We have decided that as a school, we can help out by giving. As our school 

value this term is giving, we feel that this fits well. Lower Moutere School, in association with the 

Fifeshire Foundation, are getting in behind the ‘Big Give’ where we support making a difference to people 

in our own area. In the office, we are setting up a tree and present box. If you are in a position where you 

can give; be it a present or a food item (non-perishable), we would appreciate your giving. The tree will 

then be at the school concert, so as a community, we can see how we have helped! Many thanks in advance! 

 

Our thoughts are with the families North of Christchurch who are having a terrible time 

with last weeks earthquake. We wish them speedy recoveries and deepest sympathy to 

those who have had family members pass away. 
 
Chris Bascand – Principal 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Stars of the Week     
   

 
 

Photos from Rooms 3 & 4 Bridge Valley Camp 

 

Karen Carmody kindly takes care of lost property. She has requested that we remind everyone to name all 

items as there are many unnamed items, particularly polar fleeces. These need to be renamed regularly as 

they wear off in the wash. 

  

Scholastic Bookclub orders due in by 30th November. 

 
Big Thanks to Ange of Toad Hall for donating vouchers for our touch teams. 

Leo, Chris and Gus recently competed in a judo 

competition. They all did very well, as you can 

tell from the medals they’re proudly wearing! 



   

    
 

  
 

 

Online Holiday Program | Four weeks of fun! 

Become your own music producer with Activate Music Academy’s Online Holiday Program! We’ll workshop your songs, make new 

friends in the community forum, and get creative to win awesome prizes. Complete beginner? Been making beats for a while? We're 

going to have a great time making music together! Register and find out more at: 

https://activatemusic.academy/online-holiday-program/  

 
KIDZ KLUB AFTER 3 MASSIVE HOLIDAY FUN 

Contact Name:  Cindus Colonna   Phone: (03) 543 2033 / (027) 358 7233  Email: kidzklubafter3@gmail.com 

Dates and Times:  Pre Xmas Programme 15 December - 21 December 2016 
Summer 2017 Programme 23 January - 3 February 2017   Upper Moutere School Hall 8.30am- 3.30pm (aftercare may be available 

dependent on numbers)        Ages: 5yrs - 13yrs 

Kidz Klub After 3 run CYF OSCAR approved after school and school holiday programmes . Our activities are adapted to suit all ages 
to ensure everyone has fun! Join us for our pre xmas programme where we will make gifts, decorations, yummy christmas cooking, 
and a bit of pre xmas celebrating. Then our January summer holiday programme is going to be loads of fun with lots of swimming, 
arts, crafts, cooking, games and so much more. Contact us for a copy of our full programme brochure outlining what we will be up to 
each day! 

 

KATH BEE is celebrating her return to Nelson for the summer with a PRE-CHRISTMAS CONCERT at THE PLAYHOUSE 

THEATRE AND CAFE at 10.30 on SUNDAY 18th DECEMBER!!  Kath AND HER BAND will play songs from every album including 

her hits, Individuality, Dad I wanna be a Camel, Dragons Under My Bed PLUS NEW SONGS and a Christmas sing-along!  Dress up in 

something Christmassy and be in to WIN!!  BUY TICKETS FROM EVENTFINA.CO.NZ http://www.eventfinda.co.nz/2016/kath-

bees-pre-christmas-concert/nelson 

Natureland Summer Keeper Kids Holiday 

Programme.  Dates: 9th Jan - 27th 

Jan.  Please email christine@natureland.nz or 

check out our website www.natureland.nz for 

prices, information and bookings. 
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